LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP PUBLIC SAFETY COORDINATING COMMITTEE 2207 Lawrenceville Road Lawrenceville, NJ 08648

Tuesday, November 10, 2009

MEMBERS PRESENT: Greg Puliti, Council Liaison; Richard Krawczun, Municipal Manager; Dale Robbins, Fire Marshal (Chairman); Chief Dan Posluszny, Lawrence Township Police Department; Carol Chamberlain, Health Officer; Chief Robert Santello, Slackwood Fire Company; Chief John Britton, Lawrence Road Fire Company; Kyle Collins, Community Representative; James Kownacki, Community Representative and Jack Oakley, Emergency Management Coordinator.

MEMBERS ABSENT: Chief Ray Nagy, Lawrenceville Fire Company; Allen Beard, Community Representative; William Holmes, Community Representative John Gladwell, Community Representative; and Roseann Manghisi, Community Representative.

<u>Call to Order:</u> The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Dale Robbins at 7:33pm.

MINUTES: The committee reviewed the regular monthly meeting minutes for October 13, 2009. A motion was made by Jack Oakley, and seconded by Rich Krawczun to approve the minutes as written. All were in favor.

OLD BUSINESS

HEALTH REPORT: Carol Chamberlain reported that the Emergency Medical Technicians were offered the flu vaccines at Corporate Health. The Township held two (2) school based clinics to administer the H1N1 vaccine/nasal spray to children. There are a limited number of the vaccines remaining, so the township will be targeting specified groups.

EMERGENCY APPARATUS REPORTS: All of the apparatus is in service at this time for the Slackwood, Lawrence Road and Lawrenceville Fire Companies. However, Ambulance 129-2 is currently out of service for a problem with the fuel ring.

<u>PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE NEWSPAPER ARTICLES:</u> Chief Posluszny reported that there will be an article posted about Christmas/Holiday safety on the Township website.

FIRE SERVICES STRATEGIC PLANNING COMMITTEE: Chief Rob Santello reported that the Chiefs had a meeting with the township with regard to the status of the per diem firefighters. They will be starting the third time of rotation at Lawrence Road Fire Company, mixing the per diems from all three fire companies.

<u>WAYSIDE LANE TO ROUTE 206</u>: Chief Posluszny reported that there was nothing to report at this time and there is no time frame for the implementation.

PARKING AT SCHOOLS DURING EVENTS: Chief Posluszny and Dale Robbins met with Lawrence Township Superintendent Phil Meara and Business Administrator Tom Eldridge to discuss the parking problems at the Lawrence Intermediate School during after school hour events. It was agreed that corrections will be made in the areas of concern, with regard to No Parking in these areas.

NEW BUSINESS

<u>PROJECT FREEDOM:</u> Greg Puliti and Jim Kownacki went to the location of Project Freedom and Princeton Avenue. A refuse island may be implemented. As a result of a meeting, there are three (3) possible remedies suggested: 1) change button to activate flashing and audible, 2) change flashers (brighter on both sides) and 3) create a left turn lane (northbound) into Project Freedom and a left turn lane (southbound) into McDonald's from Princeton Avenue.

PLAN REVIEWS

NOTRE DAME HIGH SCHOOL (PHYSICAL EDUCATION BUILDING & RECONSTRUCTION OF FOOTBALL FIELD)
601 Lawrenceville Road
SP-5/09

1) Recommend that the parking lot on the north side of the school have an extension off of it to create an eighteen (18') feet wide emergency access lane the length of the proposed physical education building and must be capable of supporting a thirty (30) ton vehicle (such as monoslab or poly-pavers).

AUXILIARY SERVICE & HARDWARE, INC. (DONALD VETH, SR. & JR., & JAMES VETH)
644 Whitehead Road
ZB-8/09 and SP-3/08

NO RECOMMENDATIONS!

<u>NEXT MEETING:</u> The next scheduled meeting of the Public Safety Coordinating Committee will be held on Tuesday, December 8th, 2009 at 7:30pm in the Manager's Conference Room.

ADJOURNMENT

Having no further business to be brought before the committee, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. All were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:57 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Cynthia Buxton